
 

Traditional land not affected by Section 25 amendment

A meeting of a Ministerial Task Team and National House of Traditional Leaders has resolved that the traditional land would
not be affected by the proposed amendment of Section 25 of the Constitution.
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The Ministerial Task Team was appointed by the Cabinet two weeks ago to engage the leadership of the National House of
Traditional Leaders and leaders of provincial houses on their concerns on land expropriation.

Parliament is currently conducting public consultations on the proposed amendment of Section 25 of the Constitution.

Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs Minister and task team convener, Dr Zweli Mkhize, said this process did
not include land under traditional leaders.

“A wrong impression has been created that the discussion on land expropriation includes land in the hands of traditional
leaders. Government wishes to clarify categorically that when government talks about land expropriation, we are referring to
the 87% of the land not the 13% that is under the control of traditional leaders and black people. We wish to emphasise that
the 13% of the land is not under any dispute,” said Minister Mkhize.

Minister Mkhize also emphasized that President Cyril Ramaphosa had hosted a breakfast of the BRICS Business Council
on Friday morning and at its conclusion, he stated without ambiguity and clarified the misunderstanding on land targeted for
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expropriation.

Government has noted the serious concerns raised by traditional leaders with respect to the report of the High Level Panel
appointed by Parliament on the Assessment of Key Legislation and the Acceleration of Fundamental Change, led by
Former President Kgalema Motlanthe.

“Government would like to emphasise that the views expressed in that report are not those of government or the governing
party but those of the Panel,” said Minister Mkhize.

Task team members

The task team will comprise Agriculture, Forestry and Fisheries Minister Senzeni Zokwana, Rural Development and Land
Reform Minister Maite Nkoana-Mashabane and Communications Minister Nomvula Mokonyane.

The task team is part of a bigger Inter-Ministerial Committee on Land Reform which will be led by Deputy President David
Mabuza to coordinate and implement measures to accelerate the redistribution of land, the extension of security of tenure,
the provision of agricultural support and the redress of spatial inequality within a broad and comprehensive land
redistribution and agricultural development programme.

Mkhize said the task team and the traditional leaders had concurred on the proposal for the expropriation of land without
compensation.

The meeting, Mkhize said, had focused on land reform.

“It is also important for us to indicate that while that process is going in parliament, we needed to see confer with the
traditional leaders to see what support we can offer as they might need to make their own representations to the
parliamentary process where at the moment a number of consultative processes are going on in the various communities,”
he said.

Call to review Section 25

He added that all South Africans, including traditional leaders, were expected to review Section 25.

“The issue of land reform and the return of land is an important issue and as always been part of issues traditional leaders
have raised. Further to that traditional leaders have raised the question of the security of tenure in the area under traditional
leadership. They have raised a proposal that government should be issuing title deeds through the traditional leadership,” he
said.

Government, the Minister said, was also considering systems that would ensure that investments were possible and banks
accept the nature of the land tenure that would be ultimately be agreed upon.

“We have agreed among ourselves that we will work with the traditional leadership institution to refine the research that is
needed so that the correct form of land tenure is achieved for all the areas that have a traditional leadership.

“We have agreed that we would table these issues to Cabinet. We don’t foresee that the two processes should be delayed
by the fact that there is a parliamentary process on the other side whereas this other process is something that needs to be
worked on with the departments and government to refine it.

“We have agreed that there was a need for a land summit to be convened so that a number of proposals from it can be
tabled. We have agreed that there will be a team that will work between the HTL and the various departments to take this
matter forward,” the Minister said.
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